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1. SUMMARY OF PROPOSALS 

 
 This report provides an update on the decisions that have been taken on the 

recommendations that were made by the Proposals for Change by Tudor Grange 
Academy Short, Sharp Review.   

 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
 The Committee is asked to RESOLVE that 
 

the report be noted.  
 

3. KEY ISSUES 
 

Background 
 

3.1  The Proposals for Change by Tudor Grange Academy Short Sharp Review was 
launched in August 2014.  The review was undertaken at the agreement of the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee in order to address concerns raised by local 
residents in email correspondence regarding changes that Tudor Grange Academy 
Redditch proposed to make to the school’s admissions process. 

 
3.2  Five Members were appointed to the review; Councillors P Witherspoon (Chair), C 

Gandy, P Hill, D Thain and N Wood-Ford.  The review was completed in November 
2014. 

 
3.3  At the end of the review Members proposed three recommendations.  The first of 

these recommendations requested that the Chief Executive of Redditch Borough 
Council write to the Secretary of State for Education and the Minister of State for 
Schools to request that specific guidance be provided to schools regarding changes 
to the age range of pupils when operating in a three tier education system.  This 
recommendation was approved by the Council’s Executive Committee on 16th 
December 2014.   
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3.4 Updates on the progress that is made in implementing this recommendation and 

any responses received will be provided in the Overview and Scrutiny Quarterly 
Recommendation Tracker report. 

 
3.5 The other two recommendations proposed by the group required action by 

Worcestershire County Council.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee endorsed 
both of these recommendations in November 2014 and a copy of the report was 
subsequently sent to relevant Officers at Worcestershire County Council.   

 
3.6 The relevant lead County Council Officer, under delegated powers, has considered 

the group’s proposals and the Officer’s decision on the two recommendations is 
detailed in Appendix 1 to this report.  

  
Financial Implications 

 
3.7 There are no direct financial implications relating to this report.  

 
       Legal Implications 

 
3.8 There are no legal implications directly relating to this report. 

 
Service / Operational Implications 

 
3.9 There are no direct service or operational implications that have been identified for 

this report.  
 
Customer / Equalities and Diversity Implications 

 
3.10 No direct customer or equality and diversity implications have been identified for 

this report. 
 

4.       RISK MANAGEMENT 
 

      No risks have been identified.  
 

5.       APPENDICES 
 

Appendix 1 – Response from Worcestershire County Council.  
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